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Thank you, Mr. Chair,
Pakistan congratulates you for your election as the Chairperson Rapporteur of this Open- Ended Intergovernmental Working Group.  We also thank Ecuador for taking the lead of this important issue of global importance. 
The promotion and protection of human rights provide sound foundation for ensuring sustainable socio-economic development and progress. Though primary responsibility for ensuring respect for human rights rest with the State, other stakeholders, including civil society organizations, Transnational Corporations (TNCs), and other influential actors have a crucial role to play in support of State’s human rights efforts and priorities. 

Deliberations on ensuring respect for human rights responsibility by TNCs have gained more urgency recently especially due to their geographic spread, transboundary nature of their operations, and substantial influence, especially in the context developing countries. Some of these corporations have more annual turnover than a number of developing countries. 

While we fully acknowledge the contribution of these NCs towards socio-economic development as a part of their corporate social responsibility, finding the right balance between profitability and respecting human rights is always a challenge. 

It has been observed that in certain cases, TNCs, driven by economic interests, engage in activities, which harm public interest in their host countries.
Another important strand of this debate is the difference of laws at the origin state and states where these TNCs are based and operating. This legal gap, especially in case of dispute, is sometimes exploited, to detriment of human rights of individuals in host States. 

We have to differentiate between Transnational Corporations and medium or small enterprises. 

The structure of these organizations besides level of operations, availability of resources and most importantly the capacity to influence is drastically different. The medium or small enterprises mostly operate within a small designated territory and they come under regular legal and administrative scrutiny of concerned state, including for alleged human rights violations. Often States forge partnership with SMEs as a part of their social welfare agenda to promote and protect socio-economic rights of their citizens. 

We have also witnessed the impact of COVID-19 on TNCs and SMEs. Although stimulus packages have been provided across the globe but proportionally TNCs are mostly the beneficiary of these incentives. SMEs especially in developing countries have been affected badly and are unable to cope with current challenges related to pandemic. 

Keeping in view these realities, my delegation believes that the difference between TNCs and SMEs should be duly considered while discussing legally binding instrument with regard to TNCs and other enterprises. The mandate of this Working Group should be limited to activities of TNCs.
Concluding, Pakistan assures of its constructive engagement and contribution in this connection.  

I thank you Mr. Chair

